

The Shell, is a periodic email newsletter for the parishioners and friends of Saint James Church. This does not replace the Sunday bulletin or Parish Life. It's an opportunity for brief updates and news. A symbol for our patron saint is a shell and that gives the name to our eletter.

Deacon Paul Kluener

It is with great sadness that we announce that Deacon Paul Kluener has died. Paul has served our parish for many years as well as in other ministries in the archdiocese. He has been retired from active ministry for several years. Paul was ordained to the diaconate on July 28, 1979. He was 87 years old.

He is survived by his wife, Rita, and his children Karen, Janet, Joyce, Julie, David and Gayle, grandchildren and great grandchildren.

Visitation will be at the Frederick Funeral Home on Friday, March 20 from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. The Mass of Christian Burial will be at Saint James the Greater on Saturday, March 21 at 10:00 a.m. with the burial following at Saint James Cemetery.

Fr. Nolker